HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

EXECUTIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 25, 2020 – 9:17 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

-------------------------------------------------------------

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session with Selectmen, Troy Garron, Thomas Millias and Gordon C. Andrews to discuss contract negotiations for Firefighters, Sergeants, Patrol Officers, Highway, “Mixed-Unit”, Police Chief and Fire Chief:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Yes


Police Chief
Seelig stated that Chief Chaves is making less than the comparable towns.  the average pay is $134,000 and he is at $115,000.  Setting aside normal contract he asked the Board is interested in doing – set wages for three years?  The Board needs to keep in mind that they will need a wage level between sergeants and the chief if a lieutenant position is created.  The Board had no problem giving him 4% if everyone else gets 2%.   Garron stated that he has done a tremendous job, there is good moral at the station, and he would hate to see him leave.  
Fire Chief

Seelig asked if they were going to make the same offer and Millias asked where he stands with other towns.  Seelig was not sure and said let’s see what he brings in.  Millias added that he knows he has looked/is looking at other towns.  
Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 9:43 p.m.:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Yes


---------------------------------------------------

Gordon C. Andrews
Clerk

/pjm

